
Term 4– Week 8  27th November 2018  

Phone: (03) 5427 0330 

Fax: (03) 5427 0720 

Email: hesket.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 
Acting Co- Principals: Glenda Miller and Nick Williamson 

Bank details: BSB 063-806 Account No: 10023792 Account 

Name: Hesket Primary School Official Account 

Newsletter 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

Step into Prep—We had a very successful second session of this program last 
Friday. Our 2019 Preps will be attending for part days on  this Friday and the 
following Friday, and then will attend their final session on the State-wide Orien-
tation  Day which is Tuesday 11th December.  

School Excursion Melbourne and Science 
Works—this excursion is next Tuesday 4th 
December. A reminder that students are to 
be dropped at the Woodened Railway Sta-
tion no later than 8.25am and they are to 
be collected from the station at 4.20pm 

End of Year Arrangements– As mentioned in previous 
newsletter the last day for students will be Thursday 
20th December.  On this day we are having a shared 
lunch. At 3.00pm, we invite parent/carers to come to 
the school and the students will lead a sing along of 
some Christmas Carols, prior to dismissal at the usual 
time of 3.30pm. 

Start Up Arrangements 2019—I have been liaising with 
our new principal, Ms Seona Aulich, in relation to arrangements for the begin-
ning of the 2019 school year. Arrangements are as follows: 

Tuesday 29th January:  Teachers Only 

Wednesday  30th January:  Meet the Teacher Day—students, along with their 
parents/carers will have a scheduled appointment time to meet their teacher for 
2019. This will also include an opportunity for parents/carers to meet Seona 

Thursday 31st January:  Students Grade 1—5 commence 

Friday 1st February:   All students 

Please note that Prep students do not attend school on Wednesdays throughout 
February. On Wednesdays, prep students will be invited to attend a scheduled 
appointment time to undertake Prep Entry Assessment with their teacher. 

Pre-loved Uniforms—We often have the need for second hand items of school 
uniform. If you are going through your cupboards and have some used items 
that are in good condition, they can be donated to the school.  

 

 

 

Diary Dates 

Every Day: Don’t forget Hesket 

PS is a NUT AWARE School 

November:  

30th: Subway 

7th : No Canteen or Subway 

14th Subway 

20th: Special Lunch—last day for 

students. 

December: 

4th: Science Works Excursion 

10th: School Council 

20th: Last day for students  

21st: Pupil Free Day  

Term Dates 2019 

Term 1: 29 Jan (school teachers 

start) - 5 April * 

Term 2: 23 April - 28 June 

Term 3: 15 July—20 Sep 

Term 4: 7 Oct—20 December 

Hesket students are respectful. Hesket students are responsible. Hesket students achieve their best. 
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Child Safe Standards -The child safe standards require schools to consider all 
aspects of child safety and put measures in place to protect children from all 
forms of abuse, including:  

 sexual or grooming offences  

 physical violence  

 serious emotional or psychological harm  

 serious neglect.  

Bushfire at Risk Register (BARR) 
Hesket Primary School is categorised as Category 2, which means that our site is 
considered to be at high risk from bushfire. As such Hesket Primary School 
1. is required to close on CODE RED days 
2. will not operate at its normal site under EXTREME fire danger conditions for 

our Local Government Area (LGA) 
 

Kind Regards 

 

Glenda Miller  
Acting Principal 

 

From Mrs Manitta 

The new preps are transitioning well and appear comfortable. They linked colored strips of paper to make snakes and 

made a pattern using the different colors. They practised writing the letter S on each link. The Preps enjoyed morning tea 

with their buddy. Well done newbies and I look forward to seeing you next week!   



Hesket students are respectful. Hesket students are responsible. Hesket students achieve their best 

 
Students of the Week 
 
Grade 2—4—Our student of the week is Chase for writing a Kennings poem about football. 

Grade F—1—Congratulations Addison for tremendous improvement in writing and working with such focus! 

From Mr Williamsons’ Class 

In Literacy this week, the students are focusing on making inferences reading comprehension strategy. Students have 

used the notice, think and wonder charts to describe what is happening in a picture. The students have inferred by us-

ing what they already know and what they see in the picture. In particular the students enjoyed seeing the man falling 

off his bike. 

This week the students will be finalising their Mulberries recount and learning how to write a diamante poem. A dia-

mante poem compares two subjects and are shaped like a “diamond” and they use nouns, adjectives and verbs. The 

spelling rule this week is the graph “q” making the sound “k” as in queen. 

In Numeracy this week, the students will be revisiting modelling, ordering and representing numbers up to 10,000. The 

students will use a range of concrete materials to build their understanding of numbers. We will also focus on saying 

numbers in the thousands correctly. 

During Science, the students were challenged to complete three tasks. One of the tasks focussed on the students com-

municating their instructions more clearly drawing the same picture as their partner while sitting back to back. Students 

then programmed the robot mice to complete four different mazes using their problem solving skills.  All the students 

successfully completed the task.  

Reminders: Science works excursion on the 4th December  

From Mrs Manitta’s Class 

In Literacy this week, we looked at simple and complex sentences. Students added adjectives (describing words) and 

conjunctions (joining words and, because) to form more complex sentences. They were able to construct questions 

after being given a written statement.  

For Writing, students commenced writing about their experiences in Foundation/Grade 1 for our 2018 Yearbook. Stu-

dents are doing their best to write using the correct size and formation on the dotted third lines. The kids are enjoying 

looking back at photos of themselves from the beginning of the year. They have grown so much and I even find myself 

looking back at these memories with great fondness.  

Formal assessment of the students’ reading, spelling and writing has now been completed. If you would like to see your 

child’s data or discuss your child’s progress, please make an appointment with myself.  

In Numeracy this week, we continued to practise our automatic recall of number facts and money.  

For Integrated, we continue to look at the values, celebrations and culture of Italy. Of course , the students were most 

excited to learn about gondolas and gelato! They enjoyed learning about the Colosseum and the Leaning Tower of Pisa.  

Notes / Reminders 

-Please make an appointment if you wish to discuss your child’s progress or communicate any concerns.  

-Save the Date! Christmas carols at Hesket Primary on the last day of term  at 3.00pm.  

-Excursion to Melbourne on 4th December.  Please bring a hat, fruit and snack and drink bottle. Meeting at Woodend 

Train Station no later than 8.25am. 

-Please continue to hear your child read every night.  

 

     

     



For Visual Arts, we are in the middle of making a special Christmas gift for the ones we love. We are also helping the Romsey 

community to decorate a Xmas tree that will withstand the elements. We found this very challenging and brought the educa-

tional staff on board! Thank you Brooke and Catherine for helping us! 
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 Hesket Primary School 

Bushfire At-Risk Register - Schools 
  

  

 School procedures for the bushfire season 

Fire danger ratings and warnings are used in Victoria to provide clear direction on the safest options for preserving life. 

Schools and children’s services listed on the DET Bushfire At-Risk Register (BARR) will be closed when a Code Red fire danger 
rating day is determined in their Bureau of Meteorology district.  Our school has been identified as being one of those at high 
bushfire risk and is listed on the BARR. 

Where possible, we will provide parents with up to four days notice of a potential Code Red day closure by letter and 
SMS message/phone tree.  A Code Red day will be determined by the Emergency Management Commissioner no later 
than 1.00 pm the day before the potential closure.  Once we are advised of the confirmation of the Code Red day we 
will provide you with advice before the end of the school day. 

Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless of improvements in the weather forecast.  This is to 
avoid confusion and help your family plan alternative care arrangements for your child.  It is also important to note that: 

 No staff will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Code Red day. 

 School camps will be cancelled if a Code Red fire danger rating day is determined for the Bureau of Meteorology dis-
trict in which the camp is located. 

On these Code Red days families are encouraged to enact their Bushfire Survival Plan – on such days children should never 
be left at home or in the care of older children. 

For those of us living in a bushfire prone area, the CFA advise that when Code Red days are forecast, the safest option is to 
leave the night before or early on the morning of the Code Red day. 

As part of preparing our school for potential hazards such as fire, we have updated and completed our Emergency Manage-
ment Plan.  
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EXTREME DAYS   

 

Hesket Primary School  

Bushfire At-Risk Register - Schools 
 
School procedures for the bushfire season 

 
Fire danger ratings and warnings are used in Victoria to provide clear direction on the safest options for preserving life. 
 
Following consultation with the School Council and the broader school community, the regional director has endorsed our 
school (Hesket Primary School) to relocate to lower risk host school, [Romsey Primary School., 800 Romsey Road, ROMSEY 
on forecast Extreme Fire Danger Rating (FDR) days.  
 
In these circumstances, when the Bureau of Meteorology forecasts an Extreme FDR day, the school will contact you directly 
[SMS message/phone tree] before the end of the school day prior to the Extreme FDR to inform you about arrangements 
for the relocation.   
 
This information will also be posted on the Department of Education and Training website, which I strongly recommend 
that you monitor for updates – see  

 
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx 

 
The school has worked with the region to address student transport to the relocated facility and the following arrange-
ments are in place – students to be dropped at Romsey Primary School by parents.  
 
I acknowledge that the potential relocation of our school on a forecast Extreme FDR day may result in some inconvenience 
to you and your family, but the safety of our students and staff remains our top priority. 
 
What can parents do? 

 Make sure your family’s bushfire survival plan is up-to-date and includes alternative care arrangements in the event 
that our school is closed.   

 

 Ensure we have your current contact details, including your mobile phone numbers.  Keep in touch with us by read-
ing our newsletters, [by checking our website [insert URL] and by talking to your child’s teacher or any other member 
of the teaching staff about our emergency management plan.  

 

 Most importantly at this time of year, if you’re planning a holiday or short stay in the bush or in a coastal area, you 
should check warnings in advance of travel and remain vigilant during your stay.  

 

 If your child is old enough, talk to them about bushfires and your family’s bushfire survival plan.  
 

 You can access more information about children’s services closures on the Department of Education and Train-
ing website – see http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx  

 
For up-to-date information on this year’s fire season, visit the VicEmergency website at emergency.vic.gov.au or call the 24-
hour VicEmergency Hotline on 1800 226 226. 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx
http://www.cfa.vic.gov.au

